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             Email: jgallagher844@c2kni.net
Learn, Achieve, Pray, Believe.   

31 July 2020.
Dear Parents/Guardians,
Following the easing of legal restrictions on Public Worship, our Sacrament of Confirmation will be celebrated on Monday 10th August at 7 and 8 p.m. We are planning for two services in order to comply with legal government social distancing guidelines.

Each service will be a scaled down ceremony including the Opening Hymn, Welcome, Opening Prayer, Liturgy of the Word, Homily, Rite of Confirmation administered by Fr Kearns, Prayers of the Faithful, Our Father, Pioneer Prayer, Closing Prayer and Recessional Hymn.

Pupils will come forward individually to receive Confirmation and their sponsors will stand behind them, keeping approved social distancing and there is no requirement for the sponsor to place their hand on the child’s shoulder.
There will be one seat allocated per family in alphabetical order to accommodate the pupil, their parents/guardians and siblings. Sponsors will sit in the side aisles and their placement in these seats shall be clearly indicated by their name. 
During the Liturgy of the Word and the Prayers of the Faithful, children will read from the front of the altar to avoid touching of the lectern or microphone. As we now have two ceremonies for the pupils from our school, we will need up to ten readers per ceremony. If your child is interested in reading during the ceremony, please let me know via email by Tuesday 4th August and I will organise the readers and return a copy of the prayer to help your child with their preparations.
Also, could you please email me with the following information so that I can prepare the Confirmation Cards for our services – your child’s chosen Confirmation Name, what chapel and parish your child was baptised in and the date of the baptism, the name of your child’s sponsor and the names of both parents including Christian and Maiden Names.

As we have two services the times allocated for each child are as follows -    
7 p.m. service - Michelle Brown, Padraig Byrne, Grace Carvill, Eamon Cullen, Cliodhna Cunningham, Ava Doherty, Aaron Farrell, Ceallagh Farrell, Val Farrell, Aoife Fearon, Emily Fegan, Kaycee Gannon, Erin Mc Ginn, Kelsie Morgan and Francesca Tartaglia.
8 p.m. service - Laura Fegan, Evija Feldmane, Lile Hughes, Filip Kubiak, Eoin Mackin, Emma Mackin-Mc Cormick, Isabella Mc Ginn, Tia Mc Givern, Shannon Morgan, Ben Mulligan, Chloe Norman, Kacper Porcek, Molly Savage, Elizabeth Sloan-Flanagan and Emma Tinnelly.
Archbishop Eamon Martin has identified that episode 1 of 3 confirmation videos/ worksheets, posted on icatholic, would help prepare the children for the Sacrament of Confirmation. The link to the resources is https://www.icatholic.ie/come-holy-spirit-episode-1/

Although the planned service is different from previous years, let’s hope that being able to celebrate Confirmation with our P7 pupils marks a step towards the return of normality in the not too distant future. In the meantime, keep safe and well and we look forward to seeing everyone on Monday August 10th.

Yours sincerely,

John Gallagher,
Principal.
St Bronagh’s Primary School,


Rostrevor,


BT34 3BB.





Phone: (028) 4173 8450
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